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Omaha Public Power District
1623 HARNEY B OMAHA. NEBRASKA 68102 e TELEPHONE S36 4000 AREA CODE 402

February 3, 1983
LIC-83-039

Mr. Robert A. Clark, Chief
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office nf Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Division of Licensing
Operating Reactors Branch No. 3
Washington, D.C. 20555

Reference: Docket No. 50-285

Dear Mr. Clark:

Iodine Spiking Amendment Application

Omaha Public Power District submitted an amendment application dated
November 14, 1980 which proposed to revise the Fort Calhoun Station
Technical Specifications (TS) to incorporate additional operating
limits and surveillance requirements for radioactive iodine in the
reactor coolant system. Numerous corrc .pondence and discussions have
ensued between the Commission and the District to resolve the Commission's
concern regarding the 2.0 pCi/gm DOSE EQUIVALENT I-131 steady state
limit for reactor coolant radioactivity which was requested in the
subject application. The District recently agreed to lower this limit
to 1.0 pCi/gm, which is the value specified in the Combustion Engineer-
ing Standard Technical Specifications. This change should resolve the
staff's concerns and the District has revised our amendment application
accordingly. Therefore, please find attached revised Attachments A
(proposed TS changes) and B (discussion) which replace those sections in
the November 14, 1980 application.

Sin rely,

)
W. C Jones
Divi ion Manager
Production Operations
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Attachments

cc: LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
1333 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

Mr. E. G. Tourigny, NRC Project Manager
Mr. ' ". Yandell, NRC Senior Resident Inspector
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